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Happy New Year from Guatemala!  God has continued to pour out his blessings on our lives.  
We are thankful for the privilege of serving Him, and we desire to give Him all the glory.  Below are 
a few of the recent ministry events in which He has done great things. 
 
Vacation Bible School 
In November, we had our first-ever Vacation Bible School at the 
Sumpango Church.  We decorated the church in a circus theme, 
and had lessons, crafts, games, and much more.  Praise the Lord, it 
was a big success!  Our attendance grew daily and the last day we 
had 258 children, workers and parents.  There were many new 
faces, and 20 children and teenagers accepted Christ as their 
Savior!  One of the most exciting things was seeing our young 
people leading other young people to the Lord. 
 

 
 

Youth Retreat 
In December, we took the Sumpango teens to Lake Atitlán for a youth 
retreat.  It was a refreshing weekend for all, and many made important 
decisions for Christ.  It is truly awesome to see teenagers who desire to 
please God and serve Him with their lives.  They are our future leaders!  
 
 

 
Sumpango Manna Feeding Center  
God is blessing in a great way through the Sumpango Manna Feeding Center.  
We are happy to report that this center has increased to feeding 75 kids, 5 days a 
week!  For Christmas, we had a special dinner for the families and gave a toy 
and sweatshirt to each child.  The first week in January, the children also 
received a backpack and school supplies for the new school year. 
 

 
 

Construction begins in Quetzal 
After much anticipation, we broke ground and began construction of 
the Ciudad Quetzal church and Manna feeding center.  We are thrilled 
about expanding and being able to minister in a second location.  If you 
desire to have a part in this building project, please contact Jerry.  
(Phone: 941-870-2301 or email: kinman@teamguatemala.org) 
 

 
 

Ministry Van    
In our last prayer letter, we mentioned the need for a ministry vehicle.  Thanks to those who gave!  
We hope to purchase a 15 passenger van in the next few months. 
 
Thanks for allowing us to share with you what God has been doing here in Guatemala.  This new 
decade brings great challenges in our ministry, but along with the challenges there is great potential 
to reach more souls for Christ!  We truly appreciate your prayers and financial support! 
 
 
 
 
      Jerry and Mindy  

Continued BlessingsContinued BlessingsContinued BlessingsContinued BlessingsContinued BlessingsContinued BlessingsContinued BlessingsContinued BlessingsContinued BlessingsContinued BlessingsContinued BlessingsContinued Blessings            


